
Parent Team Meeting - 11/3/2014  

 

 No Chair Report 

 Treasurer’s Report – Over $6,100 in donations received this year.  This is $1,300 more than the 

previous year’s donation.  Current account balance is approximately $11,000.  They are 

currently working with Dan Keller to obtain estimate on purchasing a new sign for building B. 

 They are currently requesting volunteers for pizza day on Friday 11/7.  They also need 

volunteers for staff appreciation during conferences next week.  Healthy snack day and 

character counts could also use more volunteers.   

 Deb Ledvina discussed Give to the Max updates. Advised we are working on questions regarding 

give in advance, employee matches and the new prize structure.   

 Jen Reichel was available for the Fireside Chat.  She discussed the state test requirements which 

include MCA and College/Career Test – ACT.  She also reviewed the optional tests which are 

PSAT, OLPA and AP tests.  Jen also discussed the state’s MMR (multiple measurement ratings) 

results that look at proficiency, growth, achievement gap reduction, and graduation rates. 

 The next meeting is scheduled for February 2, 2015 at 6 p.m. 

 

 


